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Devine, J. 
 
 Appeal from a decision of the Workers' Compensation Board, 
filed March 7, 2016, which ruled that claimant had no further 
causally-related disability after September 16, 2013. 
 
 Claimant was awarded workers' compensation benefits after 
he sustained a work-related injury to his left shoulder in 2005, 
and it was later determined that he had a 45% schedule loss of 
use of his left arm (see Workers' Compensation Law § 15 [3] 
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[a]).  The schedule loss of use was rescinded in 2012 and, later 
that year, the claim was amended to include complex regional 
pain syndrome.  In 2013, the parties were directed to submit 
proof pertinent to assessing whether claimant had a further 
causally-related disability.  A Workers' Compensation Law Judge 
considered that proof and found that claimant had no further 
causally-related disability after September 16, 2013.  The 
Workers' Compensation Board affirmed, and claimant now appeals. 
 
 We affirm.  "The Board is empowered to determine the 
factual issue of whether a causal relationship exists based upon 
the record, and its determination will not be disturbed when 
supported by substantial evidence" (Matter of Park v Corizon 
Health Inc., 158 AD3d 970, 971 [2018] [internal quotation marks 
and citations omitted], lv denied 31 NY3d 909 [2018]; see Matter 
of Derouchie v Massena W. — WC — Smelter, 160 AD3d 1310, 1311 
[2018]; Matter of Perez v SN Gold Corp., 155 AD3d 1298, 1299 
[2017]). 
 
 Here, neurologist Sheldon Staunton conducted an 
independent medical examination of claimant and reviewed his 
medical history.  Staunton found no objective evidence of any 
neurological problem during his examination and testified that 
claimant appeared to be exaggerating his symptoms and attempting 
to feign weakness.  He further offered a specific opinion that 
claimant exhibited no signs of complex regional pain syndrome.  
As a result, Staunton concluded that claimant had no further 
causally-related disability, did not need further treatment and 
"could return to work immediately."  Claimant's treating 
physicians disagreed, but, inasmuch as the Board was within its 
rights to reject their opinions and find Staunton's opinion more 
credible, we find substantial evidence to support the Board's 
determination (see Matter of Fleurissaint v Lenox Hill Hosp., 
147 AD3d 1189, 1190 [2017]; Matter of Cuffe v Supercuts, 83 AD3d 
1345, 1345 [2011], lv denied 17 NY3d 705 [2011]; Matter of 
Turner v Jaquith Indus., Inc., 73 AD3d 1405, 1406 [2010]; Matter 
of Ancrum v New York City Bd. of Educ., 66 AD3d 1094, 1095 
[2009]). 
 
 Garry, P.J., Egan Jr., Clark and Aarons, JJ., concur. 
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 ORDERED that the decision is affirmed, without costs. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


